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President: Sue Droughton –


07 5496 8909 (H)
07 5498 6699 (B)

Treasurer: Pam Termont-Schenk –

07 5496 2035
Secretary: Glenda Moor -  


07 3385 6160
Newsletter Editor: Patricia Clunes-
07 5498 6066 or 0410 617 825
FROM THE PRESIDENT’S DESK.
I have just received the Zonta International Convention Report from our new District Governor Vicki Varthas, I will forward it on to you all shortly, please take the time to read Vicki's report particularly the second paragraph when she refers to the theme of the Convention. 
At our upcoming Dinner Meeting we will be installing three new members, Christine, Annette & Joanne, and it is such a pleasure that I warmly welcome these three ladies to our club, they all come from such diverse backgrounds, and that can only enrich us and our club. 

We have guests from Bribie Island Dragons Abreast also joining us for dinner Cathy, Dawn & Lexie Warren who is the Dragons Abreast National Community Officer.


Our badge stall at the Family Fun Day on the 13th August was a great success, thank you to all who assisted Sara on this day.


The UN Day Committee are racing at great speeds to organise our special UN function, this is really going to be something special. Please think about selling tickets to your friends & family for this evening, as we really need to ensure that it will be a great success. Cathy & Helene are underway making a "friendship" quilt to raffle on the night, with the proceeds to be donated to the Alola Foundation of East Timor. Special thanks to both of them. 

We are still looking for the Zonta cards that were purchased at the Melbourne Convention, any clues yet to where they could be hiding?

Our thoughts will be with Sandra on Wednesday as she undergoes surgery, Good luck Sandra, hope you are well again soon and we do hope you can make the August meeting.


Bon Voyage to Patricia & Neil as they head to LA, Canada and Alaska for a holiday, wouldn't we all love that!!! 
Please send your apologies to Glenda if you‘re unable to be at our next Dinner Meeting.

Look forward to seeing you then.
Sue
	AUGUST BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES

Happy Birthday – Sandra on 10/9
	
	Anniversary – Sara and John on 2/9 
	

	


TREASURERS REPORT

You should have received this from Pam by now.

A reminder that if you miss a meeting, regardless of apology, you need to pay $5.00 at the next available meeting.  This is an admin fee and is built into our $20 we pay when we have dinner.  If you attend dinner and don’t eat then you still need to pay the $5.

If you are unable to attend a meeting please give Glenda a telephone call on 3385 6160 (a/h)

STATUS OF WOMEN – SERVICE

Mental Health Seminar 09  Marie has booked the Psychologist and the Blue Care Respite venue for Wednesday 18 March 2009         


Bursaries....  Letters have been posted out to the schools  


Breast cushions.  ... Cathy reports that she has 48 made, 11 partly made and 40 cut ready to sew. Sara is doing some sewing. We will have all 99 ready to stuff on Monday 6 October. I have contacted Jurina (Cancer Care Group) to ask how many they want in November.  If they don't want all 99 then we can give some to PAH as requested by Ros Kinder.


CRDVS .... Estrella has offered to come to our September dinner meeting to talk for a few minutes and tell us about the progress of the Badge Project and show us the poster. The project is going ever better than expected so they are very excited and very grateful for our support. The project will be extended so we will likely be given the opportunity to be part of that with further sponsorship. 

White Ribbon Day .... I have booked space at the Morayfield Shopping Centre for Monday 24 and Tuesday 25 of November. I have contacted Estrella and asked her to order the flyers etc which they usually supply. I will be having a meeting with Estrella in the next couple of weeks


Cakes.... Pam B will contact Blue Care and Spiritus to enquire about their cake supply needs so that we can schedule a cake icing night Oct/Nov. 

Birthing Kits... Last but not least, A BIG THANK YOU and WELL DONE to Edith and her team plus all who helped with the packing. This was a mighty effort.

Cheers

Helene

SWS Chair

BIRTHING KITS REPORT 

As you are no doubt aware, the club had a Zonta Club day at BlueCare Caboolture Respite Centre to assemble 2000 Birthing Kits to go to Dr. Kathryn Hamlin’s Fistula Hospital at Addis Ababa in Ethiopia.

Because we had taken on such a large number, Patricia came up with the idea of folding the black plastic ground sheets on the previous Wednesday.  We had a “pre-assembly” day at Sara’s house, attended by Sara, Patricia, Edith, Marie and Shirley.  It took all day from 10am till 5.30pm and then Patricia and Sara folded the remainder after hours, so they were all ready to start on the Sunday. 

Eager participants started at 8am or so, and by 10am, most of the club were there with friends in tow.  It was a wonderful day.  From where I sat in the corner, counting, it sounded like a “chook house”, lots of talking, laughing and camaraderie.

Sara and I took 2 hours at the Post Office on Monday to get all the last things arranged and posted, so it is now complete. We decided that next time, some other member should accompany us to the Post Office, as it is quite an important part of the exercise, and if for any reason Sara or I are not available, someone else has to know what to do, as the documentation is quite extensive, and it won’t go if everything is not exact.  Any volunteers??
I had forgotten that we had to fill out a Roll of all members who attended, so that had to be completed later.

This is such a worthwhile project, and it was particularly pleasing to see the number of Zontians who took up the challenge this time.  Thanks to the friends who also swelled the numbers.  We had almost completed the exercise by 2pm, which was brilliant. 

Many thanks to Sara, who donated her house and so much time, as she always does, to make everything work well. I do hope that we will do it all again in the not too distant future.

Edith

Birthing Kit Coordinator.

MEMBERSHIP AND ORGANIZATION

During this past month Sandra has been ill and asked for leave from any Zonta responsibilities while she recuperates.  The OMC Committee members wish Sandra all the best in her recuperation. Cecil and Shirley have continued to meet and now that Chris is back from holidays she will be able to join the OMC. 
During August the following activities have been undertaken.

For membership, the Board has approved membership for Joanne Bakker and Sue has formally invited her to be a member and be inducted at our next meeting, along with Annette and Chris.
The new member’s booklet has been completed.  Sandra spent considerable time in actual typing and retyping drafts for discussions by committee members.  Shirley organized the graphics and finally, Sandra edited the final version even though she was not well before asking for leave.  Many thanks go to both Sandra and Shirley.

The Zonta Information Workshop was held 23 August at Cecil’s home.
Many thanks to Zontians who came to the Information Workshop to support our most recent members and our prospective member. I hope that Glenda, Cathy, Annette, Chris and Joanne feel they know a little more about Zonta.  All members would agree that we learn more the longer we are in Zonta. My thanks to Shirley, my co-presenter and organiser, too for all the work put in during our meetings in planning and preparation. 

Cecil Nielson

Acting OMC Chair

FINANCE & FUNDRAISING
Thank you to all who helped out on Family Fun Day.  We made $407 in badge sales for the day.  A job well done.  

Annette and I have organised our next fundraising event.  It will be a Fashion Parade and we will recommend to the club that all proceeds from this event be donated to Dragons Abreast.  It will be at 11.30am Friday 28th November 2008 at The Lakes Function Room, Caboolture.  There will be a two course luncheon, Fashion Parade, raffles and a lucky door prize.  The cost will be $35 per person. 
Sara Allard

Chair Fundraising Committee

PUBLICITY AND PUBLIC RELATIONS

Publicity:  Articles on the Birthing Kit Assembly Day were sent to the local newspapers (SCNews – Caboolture Shire Herald, Northern Times and Bribie Weekly) and Moreton Bay Regional Press.  An article appeared in Wednesday’s edition of the Caboolture Shire Herald.

The updated club brochure:  “What is Zonta” has been run off and is available for any event we attend they can be handed out.

I am working on display books, PowerPoints and a photo album for everything we do (which is a lot when you come to think of the many and varied things we do).

Wherever we go to do with our club we should have our club shirts and badges.  It would be handy to carry business cards as well, so see Glenda if you need a handful.  It would be good if you could take a few photos to add to the album (but don’t use a phone camera please as these don’t print well).

UN Arrangements:  The venue has been booked and the menu decided.  Invitations will be sent out to all the usual contacts.  I have forwarded on the invitation to all members so please send to as many friends, colleagues, neighbours and family that you can.  Put them up in your local shopping centres, work places – wherever you can.  We want to make the night HUGE.  The UN colour scheme is sky blue and white, so start thinking about what you will wear now.

We are preparing the program for the evening and trying to find suitable multicultural people who may be able to attend the evening.  Patricia and I have approached the local high school to see if we can get members of the school band or Indonesian students to perform on the night.  Edith and Shirley are contacting an Aboriginal elder to do the welcoming.

Letters are being written to invite the local politicians.  They may even be willing to subsidise the printing and advertising costs for us if we are lucky.  Fingers crossed!

Glenda Moor

Publicity/UN Chair

IMPORTANT INFORMATION
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DATE CLAIMERS
31 August:  Area Club Officers Workshop

6 Sept:  Dinner Dance for Phoebe Rose.

24 Oct:   UN Dinner
Zontians Edith, Sara and Patricia with the
 2000 birthing kits packed for Ethiopia.
















